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Dear Parents,  
 
I want to thank each of the parents who showed up for our first 
ever Elementary Shadow Day. There was a great turn out for this 
first-time event. After the shadow time, I had a chance to have 
some light refreshments and hear how the whole experience went. 
There were many benefits that came from this opportunity. Some 
of them included... 
1. Seeing what goes on in the classroom on a regular basis.  
2. Experiencing what is was like in a western classroom as 
compared to a traditional Indonesian or Korean classroom setting.  
3. Watching their children interact with their peers. 
4. Recognizing how much their children have grown from the start 
of the year until now.  
5. Noticing the many different teaching styles our teachers use 
rather than just having students sit and listen to a lecture.  
6. Getting to know new parents and new students that they may 
not have met before.  
 

I realize that with the many responsibilities such as work and 
language classes that many parents were not to join us for today, 
but I want to thank those who were able to come for the short 
time. It was a great chance to give you an inside peek into what 
makes BAIS the amazing school that it is.  
 

In addition to the Elementary Parent Shadow Day, we have a 
variety of fun events planned for this coming month including 
Monday's, Feb 4th, Pajama Day and I Love to Read Kickoff as well 
as  Friday's, Feb. 8th, Night of Storytelling with the Elementary and 
Secondary Reader's Theater Clubs and the Fine Arts Departments.  
 

Finally, Monday marks our 1/2 point for the 3rd quarter. All grades 
should be updated on PowerSchool at that time.  Please take a 
moment to check your student's progress to make sure they are on 
track for successful completion of the 3rd quarter. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to email the teachers or schedule a 
meeting to talk with the teachers.  
 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend.  
Sincerely,  
Charity (LaMertha) Sianturi, Ed.S 
Elementary Principal / Curriculum Coordinator 

From the Elementary Principal’s Desk 
FEBRUARY 

5 Chinese New Year 

13 Late Start 

14 Spelling Bee 

18-24 Education Fair at PVJ 

22-24 IISSAC Basketball in Salatiga 

27 Late Start 

MARCH 

2 Swim Meet 

7 Seclusion Day National Holiday 

8 Third Quarter Ends/Half Day 

9 SAT 1 

11 Fourth Quarter Begins 

11-15 Week Without Walls 

15 Half Day 

18-22 Mid Semester Holiday 

27 Late Start 

29 Report Cards Go Home 
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YouTube stream: https://youtu.be/FrL68nzAxuI 
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 

MATH DEPT NEWS 
 

Math competitions update 
We would like to share our congratulations 
with Jeremy Budijono on winning GOLD in 
the SEAMO X 2019 competition! SEAMO is 
the Southeast Asia Mathematical Olympiad 
held in Singapore. SEAMO is a 
unique platform dedicated to provide 
resources for students of various levels to 
hone their problem-solving skills and to 
prepare for more challenging mathematical 

competitions. 
Congratulations Jeremy! 
 
Kangaroo Math Contest 2019 
Venue: SMP BPK PENABUR HOLIS, Bandung 
Contest Date: Saturday, March 23, 2019 
Last Registration Date: February 15, 2019 
Registration fee: Rp 175,000.- per student 
Participant: grade 1-12 students 
 
Please contact Ms.Harsono (ritaharsono@baisedu.org) for more 
information. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

WHY WE DO WHAT WE DO? 
 
Why does BAIS offer the PSAT to 8-10th grade students? 
 
One of BAIS's goals it to prepare students for success in world-wide universities whose language of instruction is 
English. Beginning in 8th grade and continuing through 10th grade, BAIS offers the PSAT 8/9 and the PSAT 10 as an 
optional test for students. The PSAT is a practice SAT, graded like the SAT at grade level content and skills. The PSAT 
helps students become comfortable with standardized testing procedures that many universities require for 
admissions. The PSAT gives students an opportunity to make mistakes and learn the expectations of the SAT 
inexpensively - the PSAT is 250,000 IDR while the actual SAT costs about 1,500,000 IDR. During 11th grade, BAIS 
provides the PSAT/NMSQT where students can choose to have their results reported to schools leading to 
scholarship opportunities. This test is scheduled in the early part of October so students can register to take the 
actual SAT later in the school year. PSAT results are delivered to students with a detailed report identifying areas of 
strength and areas of growth which students can use to target areas in order to be better prepared for the SAT.  
 
 

2nd Semester School Photo Day 
Friday, February 8th 

For any students that were not here for 
1st semester's school picture day 

 

https://youtu.be/FrL68nzAxuI
mailto:ritaharsono@baisedu.org


3 | P a g e  

 

 

 

 

UNIVERSITY ACCEPTANCE 
 
Congratulations to Paul Walker, Ruizhi Lin & Kirstie Ko! 

Paul has been accepted to the Ohio State University in the 
United States. 

 
Ruizhi has been accepted to following schools in Australia: 

 University of Technology Sydney 
 RMIT University 

 
Kirstie has been accepted to National Cheng Kung University in Taiwan. 

  
Make sure to congratulate these students when you see them around campus. 
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
Week Without Walls 2019 is coming!  
 
This is a special week when BAIS goes out to serve the community. 
We need some help with transportation for this event from Monday, 
March 11 - Thursday, March 14.  Please fill out the google form 
( link: gg.gg/2019WWWcar) by Friday, February 22 if you are willing to help 
out!  Your assistance is greatly appreciated! 
 
Thank you! 
Week Without Walls Committee 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Drama Practice 
 
Wednesday Feb 6 in the MPR from 4:15 to 6:15 pm  
Scenes 9-11 Songs -- “High Adventure” & “Whole New 
World”  
Performers: All Secondary Performers 
Crew: Josiah and Angel 
IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT FOR GIRLS: PLEASE WEAR 
PANTS AND NOT DRESSES/SKIRTS TO PRACTICE!!!  
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Valentine’s Day is coming up real soon!  
It’s a great opportunity to show your appreciation for your 
classmates, friends, and teachers. 
 
Cards are available at the senior store. Once you’ve picked 
your card, you can order your gift on the back of the card 
and then bring the card back to the senior store, where you 
can pay for your Valentine’s gram. And if you want it to be a 
secret, you can choose to be anonymous. 
 

http://gg.gg/2019WWWcar
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Type of Gram Price 
Candy 10.000 
Lollipop (11 cm diameter)  10.000 
Cookies (2 cookies) 15.000 
Mini Cupcake (Red Velvet with Cream Cheese Frosting) 15.000 
Rose 25.000 
Regular Cupcake (Red Velvet with Cream Cheese Frosting OR Banana Nutella) 35.000 

 
If you have any questions, come find a senior or Mr. Julian or Ms. LaMertha. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Athletics & Club News 
IISSAC Basketball  

Please come to BIS to support your BAIS Eagles basketball teams at the Bandung Activities Conference 
(BAC) Championship tomorrow, Saturday, Feb. 2.  
Opening Ceremony starts at 8  am. Check the Facebook 
PepSquad page for game information.     

Monday, Jan. 28 Game Stats: 
BAIS Boys vs. BIS: 32-18 
Paul 15pts, 12 rebounds, 1 steal; Ezra 10pts and 11 rebounds; 
Ollie 3pts and 3 rebounds; Rio 2pts, 1 rebound and 1 steal; 
Sandor 2pts and 1 rebound; Jake 5 rebounds and 1 steal.  
Mr. Thomas: “The boys fought hard in a very physical match. 
Our team defense was definitely the highlight along with 
Paul’s unstopability. They simply could not handle his 
strength once he got the ball inside.” 

BAIS Girls vs. BIS: 4-23 
Rachel 2pts, 4 rebounds and 3 steals; Beltra 2pts, 2 steals, 
and 2 rebounds; HaYeon 6 rebounds and 2 steals; Kyla 6 
rebounds; Kirstie 3 rebounds and 1 steal; Emily 2 rebounds; 
Karen 1 rebound and 1 steal.  
Junior Kyla said, “The game was tough and we tried to break 
their press but… yeah. It showed us the things we should still 
work on as a team to do better next time. I hope that we can 
use what we’ve learned in practice at the BAC tournament 
and see some improvement.”  

Last week BAIS hosted the Bandung Activities Conference 
(BAC) All-Star Basketball Tournament.  
BAIS’s Boy’s All-Stars were Paul Walker, Ezra Thomas, and Rio 
Primandaru.  
BAIS’ Girl’s All-Stars were Kirstie Ko and Beltra Chandean.  
Rio said, “It was fun to play with people from the other teams 
as teammates and not opponents. There was a natural 
chemistry there between players as if we were destined to play together.” 
Thanks to all the visiting players, coaches, and fans. Special thanks to Mr. Thomas for emceeing. Thanks 
also to Mr. Walker and Miss Christensen and Miss Hays for helping coach and keeping stats.  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1489871781327569/
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Thanks to the parents, teachers, students, and the Senior Store that came out to help make the All-Star 
Game a success.   

After School Clubs and Activities 

Pak Hendri did an amazing job (again) with the Young Tigers invitational this past Saturday, Jan. 26. Thanks 
parents and athletes for your support of the Young Tiger program at BAIS. 

The BAISBalboa running club meets to run every Wednesday at 4:15pm and Saturday at 6am. If you are 
interested in becoming a BAISBalboa runner, contact Jason Whitehurst or Ibu Hani. All are welcomed!  

Season two after school activities and clubs will continue until February 8.  
Any parents, teachers, or community members interested in leading an after school activity club for season 
three (February 18- April 26), please contact Mr. Powers.   

Keep your eyes on the BAIS Buzz for updates, changes, and more information! 
Click on the BAIS Athletic Department’s Facebook PepSquad page for pictures and announcements about 
IISSAC and after school clubs/activities. 
 
Mr. Justin Powers 
Athletic Director 

mailto:jasonwhitehurst@baisedu.org
mailto:hani@baisedu.org
mailto:justinpowers@baisedu.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1489871781327569/

